
Special Notice to Bidders 
 
On December 22, 2015, U.S. District Court for the District of Columbia issued a decision vacating the 
Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) 90 percent threshold exemption for manufactured steel and 
iron products and the miscellaneous steel or iron components, subcomponents and hardware waiver.   
As a result of the federal court decision, FHWA withdrew their December 21, 2012 policy memorandum 
clarifying provisions of the Buy America Act requirements. 
 
 


